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When I was elected to chair Middlesex County Netball Association in June of last year, we were three months into lockdown, all getting used to the virtual zoom world that we found ourselves in, but still hopeful that Covid-19 would loosen its grip and we would return to netball to start the 20/21 season. I don’t think any of us would have imagined back then that we would also have to hold our 2021 AGM virtually. 
Despite the restrictions that have impacted us all, the MCNA committee have worked tirelessly in the background in the last year. We have in fact had more meetings this year than would be held in any ‘normal’ year to make sure that we would be netball ready in the event of any easing. As a result of the extensive planning, teams were able to enjoy some friendly games in December, just before ‘Lockdown 2’ was forced upon us. As you can appreciate, this was no mean feat in ensuring the venue, players and umpires were set up effectively for covid secure games. I know that everyone was very excited to be back on court, even if only briefly. 

The work done in December stood us in very good stead to arrange further friendlies for county league teams as soon as we were able to once restrictions started to ease. Our recent round of friendlies started on 17th April, continuing through to 19th June - again, all covid secure. Of particular note, as a result of these games being friendlies, we were able to welcome Knights Men’s netball to the league. This took a lot of correspondence with England Netball, insurers and our county league teams and I’m pleased to say has been successful, with all teams involved enjoying good competitive games. 

As well as the work that has been done to get us back on court, there has been a significant amount of activity by our Equality, Diversity and Inclusion Working Group. The group was set up last year and has been chaired by Melissa Wright. At County level, the working group led on setting up Diversity Training sessions which were attended by a cross section of individuals from MCNA leagues. The initiative taken by MCNA in setting up this working group has been recognised by the Region and England Netball and other counties have seen what Middlesex have achieved and asked for guidance from our group in setting up their own. Unfortunately England Netball haven’t been as proactive as we would like, but the Regional Working Group (which we are part of) have some great Equality, Diversity and Inclusion initiatives planned for the year ahead. I’d like to thank the County Working Group for the work that they’ve been doing through 20/21. 

Also of note in 20/21 was the success of North London Netball League in gaining consent for the refurbishment of the Broomfield courts in July as a result of a great deal of effort over a long period of time by a small group of volunteers. NLNL will be running a summer league and like leagues everywhere will be hoping for a return to normal fixtures in September. 
I’d like to close by thanking the MCNA Management Committee. This amazing group of volunteers have worked so hard throughout the year to help our netball community get through these difficult times and it’s been a privilege to work with them. Like everyone, I’m hopeful for a return to some semblance of normality in the months ahead, and very much looking forward to the 21/22 season. 
Sue Owen

Chair, MCNA

